
 
 
 
 
 

      

Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 
February 6, 2019 

 

    

Coffee House Coffee House Coffee House Coffee House     
                                                                                    Open Mic NightOpen Mic NightOpen Mic NightOpen Mic Night!!!!    

    

Saturday, February 9th 

Come and go anytime!  Music starts at 6:30 pm 
at Prince of Peace in the Fellowship Hall. 

Enjoy great entertainment in a Coffee House setting 

with a variety of performers sharing their music. 

 

Prince of Peace Annual Meeting  
 

Sunday, February 10, 2019  
11:15 am in the Fellowship Hall 

 

 
 

A Pancake Breakfast will be available following 
the 10:00 am service in the Fellowship Hall before 

the annual meeting. Please plan to attend.   

                                    A Special Thank You! 

      We raised $1,393.98 for 2100 Lakeside Men’s Shelter. 
 

  

Bring in Your Palms 
 

We will burn the palms from last year’s Palm 
Sunday to make ashes for use at our Ash 

Wednesday Service.  Deposit palms in the 
container in the welcome center  

between now & Sunday, March 3rd. 

 

Community Worship ServiceCommunity Worship ServiceCommunity Worship ServiceCommunity Worship Service    
 

Sunday, February 10th at 10:00 am 
 

 
 

Expire March 31st  
 

A big thank you to members who recently designated 
their Thrivent Choice Dollars to PoP.  The 2018 Choice 
Dollars will expire on March 29, 2019.  If you own any 

Thrivent Financial products or services you have a 
choice in directing where Thrivent distributes some of 

its charitable outreach funds each year. By directing 
Choice Dollars, you can recommend where Thrivent 
sends those funds.  We really appreciate those who 

directed those Choice Dollars to Prince of Peace.   
To direct Choice Dollars log on to Thrivent.com or  
call (800) 847-4836.  If you have any questions or 

would like to find out more about Thrivent,  
please contact Tim Regan at 440-227-9593 or at 

timothy.regan@thrivent.com 

 

 

 



 

 

Feb 6-17, 2019 
 

Wednesday, February 6 

1:00 pm Bible Study/FH 
7:00 pm Organ Practice 
 

Thursday, February 7 

Sexton Day Off 

9:00 am FLOW 
 

Friday, February 8 

Pr. Robin Day Off 
 

Saturday, February 9 

10:00 am Organ Practice  
6:30 pm Coffee House/FH 
 

Sunday, February 10 

10 am Community Worship 
11 am Pancake Breakfast/FH 
11 am Congregational Meeting 
6 pm Council Meeting/CR 
 

Monday, February 11 

10:00 am All Staff Meeting/CR 
 

Tuesday, February 12 

7 pm CrossFire Rehearsal 
 

Wednesday, February 13 

10:00 am Bible Study/FH 
7:00 pm Organ Practice 
 

Thursday, February 14 

Sexton Day Off 

9:00 am FLOW 
6:30 pm Pastoral Partners 
 

Friday, February 15 

Pr. Robin Day Off 
 

Saturday, February 16 

10:00 am Organ Practice  
6:00 pm Bunco/FH 
 

Sunday, February 17 

9 am Contemporary Worship 
10:10 am Christian Education 
11:00 am Liturgical Worship 
1:00 pm Blossom Hill 
 

   
For the months of February - March, requested items are  
canned beef stew and canned vegetables.  The collection  

containers are located as you enter the Education Wing.  Thank you. 
 

   
 

Wednesday Bible Study Returns! 
Pastor Robin will be offering a Wednesday morning Bible Study 

from 10:00-11:30 am in the Fellowship Hall.  We will be discussing the 
lectionary texts for the upcoming Sunday, so you don't need to bring 

anything other than yourself, a Bible, and a notebook if you'd like to take 
notes.  As in the past, we will not meet if Westlake Schools call a snow day.  

We may try adding an evening class sometime in the spring. 
Looking forward to seeing you! 

 

Please note: 
Bible Study has moved to 1:00 pm on Wednesday, February 6th  

in the Fellowship Hall.  We will resume our regular schedule next 

Wednesday, February 13th at 10:00 am.  See you there!  

 

       Altar Flowers 
 

Thanks to all who donate flowers to grace our altar. 

There are many openings to sponsor flowers in the 

upcoming weeks.  Sponsors may take the flowers 

home following the late service that day, otherwise,  

the staff will deliver the flowers when making visits to members. When 

paying for altar flowers, please use your regular giving envelope and note 

flowers under “other”.   
 

 
 
 
 
 

As you all know, we have developed and are now implementing a Strategic 
Plan for Prince of Peace.  Our plan calls for us to grow as a congregation 
and as individuals as disciples of Jesus Christ.  Look for articles in Peace 
Connections about how we can translate the Strategic Plan into our lives as 
followers of Jesus.  I hope that you'll start by giving some thought and 
prayer time to your water word.  I have heard that people are discussing 
their words, and that one person even took a stack of words to her 
colleagues at work! What does your word mean to you as a Christian 
disciple?  I'm looking forward to hearing your ideas in February.        
 

Insightfully (my word is "insight"), Pastor Robin 
 

at Prince of Peace 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Teens Growing in FaithTeens Growing in FaithTeens Growing in FaithTeens Growing in Faith    
 

 

Upcoming Events! 
 

February 10th 

One service at 10 am, annual meeting at 11:00 am 
with pancakes. Youth are encouraged to attend the 
annual meeting. 
 

February 16th 

Bunco Valentines edition! Bring a Valentines 
themed snack to share! Please respond to emailed 
survey by February 3rd.  
 

March 10th: Blood Drive 

Sign up online or see Katie Weaver for more 
information and registration.  
 

March 16th: Bunco St. Patty's Day Edition 
6 pm Bunco for Beginners, 6:30 pm - 8:30 pm 
game time. Bring a drink or snack to share!  
 

Confirmation Retreat  
High schoolers will join the confirmation retreat to 
learn more about the church calendar and why we 
do things the way we do. Why do we use purple 
and red on the altar certain times of the year? Why 
do I hear similar scripture/sermons each year? 
Join us to learn and inspire the Confirmation kids 
to join youth group! Tentative dates: March 9, 9:00 
am-3:00pm or March 16, 11:00 am - 5:00 pm 
 

April:  
9th - Seder Feast 
19th - Good Friday 
20th - Holy Saturday 
21st - Easter Sunday  
27th – Bunco 
 

Get on Board and Follow us! 
Twitter:  @youth_of_pop 

Facebook:   @poplutheranyouth 

Visit us:  www.princeofpeacewestlake.org/tgif 

Email: poplutheranyouth@gmail.com 
 

“Member Profile”“Member Profile”“Member Profile”“Member Profile”    
This week’s feature:  

Jesse Buhrman and finance Kelsey Landis 
 

 
 

Jesse grew up attending Prince of Peace Lutheran 
Church. He was baptized at PoP, had his first 
communion at PoP, was confirmed at PoP, and when he 
was in the youth group he attended the National Youth 
Gathering in New Orleans. Since Jesse is engaged to 
Kelsey Landis, it is only right that we include her in the 
profile. Jesse was born and grew up right here in 
Westlake, Ohio. Kelsey was born in Dayton, and grew 
up in Northridge, Ohio. They met in college at 
Wilmington College. Jesse majored in Business 
Administration Management, while Kelsey majored in 
Educational Studies. 
 

Many of you know Jesse’s family, Father, Jeff, and 
Mother, Donna. Jesse has three older siblings, Jason, 
Lindsey, and Jake. Kelsey has a sister, Shelby. Jesse and 
Kelsey have a two year old cat named Nala.  
 

Jesse is a sales account manager with ABARTA  
Coca-Cola. And Kelsey says she is currently searching 
for a new job and career opportunity. 
 

For the complete article, go to:  princeofpeacewestlake.org 

 

 
Please join us!  

Wednesday, Feb. 20th at 12:15 pm 

We will be enjoying good food and fellowship at 

Sangria Y Tapas Bar and Restaurant 

27200 Detroit Road in Westlake. 
Please add your name to the sign-up sheet  

located in the lower lobby.  
?’s Kathy Kettler at 440-734-6511. 

 

Helping Hands 
 

The Caring Ministry is starting a program called 
“Helping Hands”.  There is a poster in the upper 

narthex listing the ways you can help.  Please contact 
Judy Kazak, Congregational Care Coordinator, if you 

would like to be part of this ministry, either by 
providing one of the services or if you are in need of a 

service.  I will make the match.  Contact 
judykazak@yahoo.com or 440-476-6318. 



 

 

Please join us in praying for members and friends with 

recent needs: Greg (friend of Pr. Robin), Jaqueline  
(daughter-in-law of Gerry and Fran Wilhelm), Family of Ken 
Ackerman (friends of Haley Hackett), Connor Burdette, Kathi 
Renman (cousin of Judy Kazak), Bob Skufca, Nancy Shellito 
(friend of Judy Kazak).  Also, we pray for chronic, long-term  

care needs:  Toni (friend of Deb Gibbons), Charlotte (gr. granddaughter of Jan Schoch),  
Ren granddaughter of Linda Baumbach), Carole Anderson (relative of Lia Staaf), Stephanie Bailey (niece of 
Mary Sue Claus), Jeannine Blakeslee, Cathy Blitz (sister-in-law of Jann Daniels), Joanne & Tony Cacciatore, 
Don  Chismar, Marcia Drysdale (friend of Jane Dillon), Sam Fekete (brother of Mary Sue Claus), Matthew 
Gilbride, Denny Giza (friend of Ellie Sanow), Chris Henry (nephew of Lisa Arrigo), Gail Jones, Deanne 
Lahner (niece of Mary Sue Claus), Angela Missig (daughter of Gloria Starr), Lois Reichert, Phil Smits, Robin 
Verdi (friend of Deb Gibbons).  Please notify the office of prayer concerns.  These names will be shared 

with our prayer chain ministry & remain on our prayer list during Sunday worship for 3 weeks.     
 

     
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

02/06 Dan & Gail Pogue 
 

Prince of Peace Staff 
 

 

Pastor Robin Craig 

revrobincraigprinceofpeace@gmail.com 
 

Hilary Lucas, Youth Director 
poplutheranyouth@gmail.com 
 

Beverly Braun, Christian Education Coord. 
christianeducation.pop@gmail.com 
 

Ian Faleer, Chancel Choir Director 
 

Don Jackson, Organist 
 

Cindy Strieter, Contemporary Music Director 
 

Judy Kazak, Congregational Care Coord. 
judykazak@yahoo.com 
 

Mary Humer & Sue Iceman, Office Staff 
princeofpeacewestlake@gmail.com 
 

James & Lisa Arrigo, Sextons 
jamespopwestlake@gmail.com 
 

Dave Saunders, Church Council President 
david.w.saundersoh@gmail.com 

 
 

Office Hours 
Mon-Fri 7:30-11:30am; Mon, Wed, Thurs 2-5 pm 

 

28455 Center Ridge Rd ● Westlake, OH 44145 
440/871-5565 • www.princeofpeacewestlake.org 

Sunday Worship Services   
9:00 am Contemporary & 11:00 am Liturgical 

 

Christian Education 
Sundays at 10:10 - 10:50 am for all ages 

 

Child Care 
Adult supervised child care for children 5 and 

under is offered for both services and during the 
Christian Education hour between services. 

 

02/13 Jonathan Covell 
 Kathy McCollum 
02/15 Betsy Bailey 
02/16 Connor Burdette 
 Carol Novotny 
 Saige Worsencroft 
02/17 Dennis MacKenzie 
 
 

Attendance at Prince of Peace 
 

 

Date     Contemporary         Traditional                Total 

02/03  104   76  180 

01/27  81   48  129 

01/20  Services canceled  

01/13  88   62  150 

 

02/06 Sean Biller 
02/07 James Arrigo 
 Esther Wolff 
02/08 Joann Burson 
02/10 Nicholas Fortuna 
 Sean Lavin 

02/12 Laney Ventimiglia 
02/13 Sally Balch 
 Jane Carlson 
  

                                 

         Giving Report 
 

Weekly Operating Giving as of Feb. 3, 2019:        $33,293 

5 Sundays at $7,000 Budgeted:           $35,000 

Giving Shortfall as of February 3, 2019                  $(1,707) 

 


